## CARDINAL'S RESIDENCE 452 MADISON AVENUE NEW YORK, N.Y. 10022

August 30, 1972

Reverend Robert L. Stern Church of Corpus Christi 529 West 121 Street New York, New York 10027

Dear Father Stern:

I write to renew your appointment as Director of the Spanish speaking Apostolate for a period of three years.

In caring for the spiritual needs of the Spanish speaking community within the Archdiocese a real apostolic need is being met with pastoral concern. I am grateful for the fact that you have been willing to accept these responsibilities in the past and that you work closely with Bishop-elect Mahoney in his capacity as Vicar General, for the interests of our Spanish speaking brothers.

Please know that in this apostolate you have my constant prayer for God's blessing.

With kind regards, I am

Devotedly yours in Christ,

Terence Cardinal Cooke Archbishop of New York